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          Sustaining Barossa Vineyards 

Newsletter to Customers of Barossa Infrastructure Ltd 

12 December 2024 

 

The BIL team wishes you a safe and, if the growing season permits,  

restful Christmas and New Years period. 

 

Christmas Office Closure 

BIL’s office will be closed from midday on Friday 20th December 2024 and reopen at 8.30am on 

Wednesday 8th January 2025. 

During this time Caleb, Steve (except 25th to 30th Dec) and Simon remain available for emergency 

and maintenance requirements.  Contact phone numbers are at the end of this newsletter and on 

the website. 

Breakdown of BIL’s Expenses 

We produced the following pie chart of BIL’s expenses after discussion with shareholders at our 

AGM. 
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          Sustaining Barossa Vineyards 

Temporary Water 

Do you have more BIL water than you will use this Water Year?  If so, we have customers seeking 

additional temporary water.  Fill in this form and return it by email or to the office. 

If you would like additional temporary water, fill in this form and return it to us.  We will do our best 

to find water for you, but we can make no guarantees – particularly given how dry it has been. 

If you and another BIL customer organise to transfer water between yourselves, use this form. 

Source Water 

We continue to receive a mixture of raw reservoir water and chloraminated water. 

We expect to be switched to 100% raw reservoir water soon, but SA Water is unable to say when.  

We will inform customers when we know. 

Contacts for BIL 

Barossa Infrastructure Ltd Infrastructure Maintenance Services 

Simon Schutz 0403 743 199 Simon@BIL.net.au (Mon - Fri) Steve Dewar 0418 845 738 

Adam Broadbent 0427 714 019 Adam@BIL.net.au (Mon, Tue, Fri) Caleb Staehr 0432 074 572 

Office 8563 2300  Wed - Fri  8.30-1.30 & 2.00-4.00 

https://barossainfrastructure.com.au/wp-content/uploads/Temporary-Transfer-2024_2025-Surplus-Water.pdf
https://barossainfrastructure.com.au/wp-content/uploads/Temporary-Transfer-2024_25-Additional-Water.pdf
https://barossainfrastructure.com.au/wp-content/uploads/Temporary-Transfer-2024_2025-Customer-to-Customer.pdf
mailto:Simon@BIL.net.au
mailto:Adam@BIL.net.au

